
Justification for Simple Change for 1845-0002 Student Aid Internet Gateway (SAIG) State Enrollment 
Form

To encourage as many students as possible to complete the FAFSA® form, the Department of 
Education (ED) would like to permit state higher education agencies to share students’ FAFSA Filing 
Status data with ED grantees, tribal organizations, and college access organizations so that those 
organizations can assist in FAFSA completion efforts and to allow the state agencies to outreach to 
their students about means-tested benefits. These changes:

 are being requested are a contract modification of the Student Aid Internet Gateway (SAIG) 
State Enrollment Form;

 only affects the State Agency Enrollment Form, one of the two enrollment forms currently 
approved under 1845-0002 the Enrollment Document; 

 update language to allow for States to share/disclose FAFSA data to eligible partners who 
assist students to complete FAFSA application providers within the state. It also aligns the 
state agencies permissible use of FAFSA data for means-tested benefit outreach with the 
institutions agreement; and

 are voluntary and will require a modified SAIG enrollment form to be signed by the 
appropriate state official.

These changes to the SAIG form are needed in order to permit state agencies to assist in FAFSA 
completion efforts. Because students are currently filling out the FAFSA for the 2024-25 cycle and 
the changes would need to be timely for given the changes with this year’s FAFSA cycle, we’re 
requesting consideration for a simple change.  Additional important notes:

 Without such modifications the state agencies would not be able to share the data and this 
has historically hindered organizations’ ability to assist FAFSA filers in completing the form.

 No new data is being collected, there is no change in the time for completion of the 
document due to the addition of new language.

4/4/2024


